

May 10, 2023

RE: Swallow Place - Highway 82 to Squirrel Ave Project

Dear Village Residents & Visitors:

Construction of the Village of Cloudcroft's Swallow Place – Highway 82 to Squirrel Ave Project is tentatively expected to begin May 30, 2023. Several preliminary construction efforts, including construction layout, locating of underground utilities, installation of traffic control, and mobilization may begin sooner. These preliminary efforts may take several days to complete, and full construction operations will follow.

The project consists of a full-depth reconstruction, place surfacing, permanent signing, and striping of Swallow Place from Highway 82 to Squirrel Avenue.

Traffic in the project area will be affected by construction efforts. Parking will not be permitted around work sites during the workday. There may be a need for temporary road closures through the area as equipment or materials move in and out of the site. Access to properties' driveways may also be restricted for extended periods of time while work is taking place in front of resident's properties. We ask that motorists follow all posted signs.

The contractor for this project is Mesa Verde Enterprises, Inc., of Alamogordo, New Mexico. All questions and comments regarding this project should be directed to the Village of Cloudcroft Village Projects Coordinator at (575) 682-2411 or via email at cevillageprojects@cloudcroftvillage.com. We will make every attempt to keep you informed of construction progress and activities. Thank you in advance for your patience throughout the course of this project. If you have any questions or would like additional information, please do not hesitate to contact us.

William Denney, Mayor

illiam Denney